
                                                           WWW.UCBASSCLUB.ORG 

                                                         October……2013 

CALL TO ORDER:  President Harvey Holmes called meeting to order at 7:30 

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE : 

 NEW MEMBER(S): Travis Decock was voted into the Club…Welcome! 

SECRETARY REPORT/NEWSLETTER: The September meeting minutes were filed and 

accepted. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Report was read, and accepted 

Treasurer's Report 
September 2013 

Treasurer's Report: Aug. 2013 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward  11,212.96 60.00 

Total Income: 285.00 $0.00 

Total Expenses 3,448.760 $0.00 

Ending Balance  8,109.20 0 

 

Tournament Report : Sept. 14-15 @ Amistad 

Division: Place: Name: 
No. of 

Fish: 
Weight: 

Open 1st Tim Kaufeldt  5  13.10 

 2nd Steve Connelley  6  10.71 

 3rd Charlie Sievers, Jr.  3    9.97 

Ladies 1st Kris Hunter  4    8.58 

 2nd Jenny Mergele  2    4.90 

Jr. Boys  N/A      

Jr. Girls  N/A N/A N/A 

Heavy Team  Tim Kaufeldt/Mike McDaris  6    16.39 

Heavy Couple  Kris and Brian Hunter  7   14.59 

Big Bass  Tim Kaufeldt      6.60 

37 Members -- 77 Fish- 145.87 Pounds 

Next Tournament  is Oct. 19 @ Coleto Creek (one day) – 5 fish limit – 5:00am start 

http://www.ucbassclub.org/


 

Weigh in @ 4:00pm 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

TOP 8 Fundraiser Fish Fry:  Everyone had a great time.  The net profit for the Top 8 was 

$2,929.  Steve thanked all who helped to put this on.  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Nominations for “Sportsman of the Year” were turned in.ober 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  
 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Brenda Mareth, Chairman of METRO, asked each club to take a vote on what to do about the 

City Tournament….Either Cancel, or Re-schedule.  UCBC voted to Re-schedule. 

 

 

Christa Gehlhaar, the owner/operator of Redhawk Designs (developer of UCBC t-shirts and 

designer of four of the Vector format “patches” used on the Rayjus fishing jerseys) was voted in 

by the members present as an Associate Member of UCBC. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

The Fundraiser/Fish Fry was tentatively set for August 9th, 2014.  More info in about 7 months. 

 

METRO REPORT:  Charlie Sievers, Jr., Randi Wayland, Dave Cole, and Scott Hutzler  were 

present at this meeting. 

Seven out of ten clubs were represented.  No change occurred in the financial report.  There  

Were no new expenses, or new income. 

Reminders about City Tournament procedures were made…Weigh-in, parking, being in the 

Weigh-in line on time….review the rules sheet.  There is a “Striper” pot. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:05. 

 

 

The next METRO meeting is October 16th  , 2013 at 7:30 at the Universal City VFW. 

 

TABC REPORT: 

 

The State Tournament was the last weekend in September at Sam Rayburn Reservoir.  UCBC 

Top 8 members were Steve Connelley, George Shaw, Jenny and Jeff Mergele, Chris Bradfield, 

Doug Friesenhahn, Tom Mix, and David Glenney.  At the end of Saturday, UCBC was in 8th 

place. UCBC finished the tournament on Sunday in 14th place.  Steve Connelley presented a 

check to  UCBC for $1,583.00.  This was the money left over from the fundraiser after expenses 

from the State Tournament. 

 

 

 

Miscellaneous :  

 

 



 

 Scott Hutzler is donating a $25.00 gift card to UCBC as the UCBC Door Prize at 

METRO.   Mrs. Patricia Tibbit donated 10 rod and reel combos to Randi Wayland for her 

Boysville and ARC events.   One of the combos was a “Custom” rod made by Larry Rabe 

of Rockport, Tx. with an Abu Garcia 6500C4 Reel.   It’s a Saltwater set up.  Randi is 

donating it to the club to be used as a Raffle item either at the METRO Tournament, or at 

next year’s Annual Fundraiser….depending on the value of the Rod and Reel. 

 

 Who has the UCBC Banner ????? 
 

 Supplement to the METRO Report :  By Thursday, October 3rd, because of the 

Government Shut-Down, Brenda Mareth and the Officers of METRO, cancelled the City 

tournament for Oct.5th and 6th…..and re-scheduled it for November 9th and 10th, to be 

held at the same venue (Amistad).   Due to this re-scheduling, the UCBC Tournament 

Committee set up a one-day tournament at Coleto Creek Reservoir to count as the club’s 

October tournament.  If the METRO tournament is completed in November, that will 

count as UCBC’s November tournament, and the tournament scheduled at Coleto Creek 

on Nov.16th and 17th will be cancelled. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 
 

 

 
 

Charlie Sievers, Jr. 

UCBC, Secretary 


